
Keeping our Campus Safe:

The Importance  
of your College ID
We want to keep everyone in college safe by 
ensuring only students, staff and authorised visitors 
are on campus.

You have been issued with a college Student ID 
card and a yellow lanyard, essential for identifying 
you as part of our college community. Your ID  
helps us ensure that only authorised individuals  
are on campus.

As you enter the campus boundaries, you must 
wear or hold your ID and yellow lanyard.  
You may be subject to an ID Check of your card. 
Wearing your ID visibly as you enter our campuses, 
helps reduce the need for spot checks.

Within the campuses: You are welcome to wear 
your ID visibly, using your lanyard, anywhere on 
campus (apart from when instructed not to in  
some workshops for physical safety reasons).

Due to the checking regime at college gates and 
building entrances, you are not though required 
to wear your College ID visibly inside the campus 
boundaries and buildings.

However, at any time a member of staff asks to 
see your ID Card, you must politely comply.

Digital Backup
Take a clear photo of your College ID  
and save on your mobile. 

This can be used as a backup when asked 
by staff or security, especially if you’ve 
temporarily misplaced your physical card.

This does not replace your physical ID - 
you’ll still need this for access to  
most services.

Keep your ID with you
ID is required for access to several  
key services, including:

•	 Learning Centres

•	 Laptop borrowing

•	 Sitting exams

•	 Entry into specific campus zones

Thank you for helping us 
maintain a safe and secure 
learning environment  
for everyone!


